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DIARY DATES

	Mon 5th Dec
	Year 6 Orientation Day 

	Tues 6th Dec
	Year 12 Graduation

	Wed 7th Dec
	Sports Presentation Morning and School Presentation Night

	
	 

	Thurs 8th Dec
	Friends of Airds MorningTea

	Fri 9th Dec 
	Year 6 Support Transition Day 3
Year 10 Graduation

	Mon 12th Dec
	Boys Own Reward Excursion, Year 10 dinner at House of Bamboo, Year 10 sign out 

	Wed 14th-15th Dec
	Make the Most of Life excursions

	Fri 16th Dec
	Last day for students

	Mon 30th Jan 2012
	Years 7, 11, 12 return

	Tues 31st Ja n
	Years 8, 9, 10 return





Year 12 Formal
P&C REPORT
It’s hard to believe that 2011 is nearly over, but here we are again, all madly shopping and preparing for another wonderful festive season. Our year has flown by so quickly because our teachers and students have been involved with so many fun and exciting learning activities. Thank you to our dedicated teachers who have worked tirelessly throughout the year to ensure our students are always looked after and given every opportunity to reach their potential.

We have a number of award ceremonies coming up in the next couple of weeks and I would like to congratulate all our award recipients on their achievements. I would also like to congratulate all our students for completing another year of school, expecially our Year 10 students who have 
completed their School Certificate and our Year 12 students for completing their Higher School Certicate. We all wish these students the very best in their future endeavours.

I would like to thank all the members of our P&C for their time and hard work throughout the year. Thank you for attending meetings, helping with fundraising activities and catering for staff lunches. Your support of our school and its teachers and students is always greatly appreciated and valued.

Finally, on behalf of the P&C I would like to wish you all a very merry Christmas and a happy New Year. I hope you all have a very relaxing and enjoyable holiday and I look forward to seeing you back at school in 2012.

Melanie Cutts
P&C President
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FROM THE PASTORAL CARERS DESK
The end of the school year is here and I’m sure everyone is ready for the holidays. It’s been a busy year and this will continue over the remaining weeks. I would like to wish everyone at AHS Peace and Joy for the Holiday Season and Best Wishes for 2012.

I’d like to again wish our Year 12 students of 2011 every success in their future endeavours. It is again timely to think about Party Safety…everyone likes to party and everyone likes to have fun, but when you party it is important to do so responsibly and consider these tips.

Plan your party with parents/carers (notify police if you intend to party at home)
· Invited guests only, avoid text message and internet invitations.
· Look after and care for each other.
· Plenty of food and non-alcoholic drinks.
· Don’t serve alcohol to people under 18…it’s against the law.
· Consider security and what to do if things get out of hand.
eg: contact police, music off, lights on, party over.
· Seek help if needed, call 000 for police or ambulance.
· Respect each other and property. Violence, trespassing and disturbances are dangerous and could be against the law.
· Beware of spiked drinks.
· Mixing drugs or using alcohol with drugs is dangerous and against the law.

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank everyone who completed the Pastoral Care survey recently at AHS, your support and encouragement is greatly appreciated.

A safe and restful holiday to all.
 
Rob Hodgson JP

Staff at Year 12 Formal

 (
We are:
 
Safe
Respectful
Learners
)










CLO REPORT
It’s hard to believe we are approaching the end of another busy and successful year with Formals, Graduations and celebrations for students, staff and parents.

Some of our Year 6 parents spent the day at Airds High School last month, where they enjoyed participating in a classroom lesson as students, as well as meeting teachers and executive staff. They learned about school organisation, met some of our students and parents and were taken on a tour of the school, accompanied by students from our events team.

Parents also had an opportunity to participate in a program, especially for parents, at the University of Western Sydney Open Day. Understanding that many parents may be unfamiliar with university, staff explained some of the various entry requirements, how to access help with finance and answered questions from parents about life on campus. We were provided with free transport to and from school and a delicious lunch after a tour of the facilities. Some parents are now considering enrolling as mature age students.

Our multi-cultural parents group celebrated the end of term with a delicious morning tea after our Culture of the Semester presented by Maryanne Varu, our Pacific Island Community Liaison Officer. Thank you Maryanne for sharing the culture of the Cook Islands.

[image: ]At this time I would like to thank all our parents who have supported so many of our school activities throughout the year, particularly our small band of dedicated P&C parents. They work tirelessly for our school to provide resources and opportunities for students. I look forward to working with you next year and welcoming new faces. There are lots of opportunies to participate in school life – watch this space for information!  Multicultural Community Garden being planned for next year.

Wishing everyone peace and happiness at Christmas and a safe and relaxing holiday.

Mrs R Culbert
Community LiaisonOfficer

PICLO REPORT
Pacific greetings to all our students and their families, it’s that time of the year , where we are either winding down the year or gearing up for the season ahead and there is plenty happening at Airds High School.

Niu Warrior
15 Pacific students participated in the Niu Warrior Art exhibition recently, the tour included a cyber-safety talk by a member of the Cyber-Safety Unit of the Federal Police, the students were well behaved and attentive during the talk and many hands were raised during question and answer time. We were then taken on a tour of the art galleries where we were able to appreciate the works of other Pacific artists. The photographic exhibition of the Political Mau Movement depicting the rise and assassination of King Tamasese was very touching and heartfelt. Some students Mele Fetui and Catherine Tofilau were able to recognise some of the older buildings in Apia which still stand today i.e. Aggie Gray’s hotel. It was also interesting to learn that the original cricket bats used in Samoa were war clubs.

All in all it was a great day out for the students to learn and experience a bit of their culture and history and we learnt that “Art is a Form of Expression”. Thank you to Mr R Hodgson and Mr L Latulipe for your wonderful assistance on the day and Mrs L Bateman for your assistance with the formwork.

Pacific Achievers
 Our three Pacific Achievement award winners were invited to a civic reception by the mayor of Campbelltown Annoulak Chanthivong to acknowledge their achievements recently and I have included an excerpt from his speech. 

[image: \\8493dc2\staffhome\maryanne.varu\My Pictures\MUMS A.a\Photo0259.jpg]















Catherine Tofilau appreciating the Photographic Exhibition of the Political Mau Movement in Samoa.

“Excitingly this year, for the first time, Airds High School participated in the awards, and I’m very pleased to note that three students from the school were successful in receiving awards. Congratulations to Adi Turaganivolo, Jackie Faiaoga and Fitisemanu Apulu.

These three young people have made outstanding personal achievements, and are an absolute credit to themselves, their families, the Pacific community, and indeed, the City of Campbelltown. 

Adi came first in her year in English and Geography, Jackie is a gifted volleyball player who has made the NSW Open Women’s Volleyball team, while Fiti has a passion for all things musical and hopes to attend The Australian Institute of Music.

Clearly, Adi, Jackie and Fiti are outstanding young people, and an inspiration to us all.  Each one of you have bright futures ahead of you and we all look forward to reading and hearing about your future success.

In fact, I’m told that Airds High School is hosting a special school assembly on Monday to acknowledge the students’ wonderful accomplishments – a sure sign that the school is also very proud of these fantastic young people.”
 It was a very proud moment for the parents and I who attended to meet and hear the Mayor mentioning our students and I would like to congratulate and thank our three students for their fantastic representation of Airds High School at the civic reception, I would also like to thank Mr Foord and Mr Miezio for their wonderful support during this venture.

At the special assembly I would like to thank Mal Fruean and Darby Lufe representatives from South West Regional Advisory Council (SWSRAC) for attending the assembly and presenting the Awards to our students, and we look forward to working with SWSRAC and the Pacific council in many future projects, and also our multicultural parents group who put on a beautiful morning tea.

Lolly leis
It’s that time of the year when our Yr 10 and Yr 12 students will soon be graduating and as we know it is part of our Pacific culture to place lolly leis on our graduating students. This year I would like our Pacific families to extend our tradition to not only our own Pacific students but also our other graduating students.

 I am asking you to make extra lolly leis for the students who will be standing beside your child on Graduation Day as a gesture of our Pacific generosity and goodwill. The placing of leis will take place at the very end of the ceremony, when all students have left the stage and are outside of the hall, this way we do not interrupt the flow of the ceremony. This show of harmony will enhance our relationship with the school, community and more importantly our children and their fellow students.
[image: ] [image: C:\Program Files\Microsoft Office\Media\CntCD1\ClipArt7\j0305489.wmf] And in saying that there will be a lolly lei working bee on Monday the 5th Dec and or Wednesday 7th Dec which is open to any one, pacific and non/pacific who wish to learn the art of lolly lei making, this is in readiness for the Yr 12 Graduation on Tuesday the 6th Dec and Yr 10 Graduation on Friday the 9th Dec. 

The Orator
The Samoan movie “The Orator” is currently screening at Event Cinemas Macarthur Square Campbelltown. It is a very powerful and moving story of one mans triumph through humility, and standing up for what you believe in. The actors were pulled from the villages with no acting experience but you wouldn’t know it to see it, they were exceptional.
 I’m encouraging you to take your families along and see the movie if you haven’t already, I loved the movie it’s one of those movies you can’t watch only once. ‘Gracious me’ see the movie.
A little tip Tickets are half price on Cheaper Tuesdays only $10. 
 
Until next time, ka kite  
Maryanne Varu 
 PICLO

YEAR 10 REPORT
We are rapidly approaching a busy and exciting time of the year, and Year 10 students will be participating in and attending a number of events towards the end of the term. As your childs junior education comes to a close, Year 10 students would have already sat their School Certificate Examinations in English, Mathematics, Science, Australian History and Geography and Computing Skills. 

The students would have also undertaken a, ‘Work Ready Program,’ that introduces students to all the Vocational Education and Training courses run at Airds High School, and the, ‘All My Own Work’ program, which informs students of the Board of Studies protocols and procedures they will need to adhere to in their HSC years.

Following these examinations and personal development seminars, students will still be required to attend school until the Graduation Ceremony, as they will continue to participate in learning and complete programs such as work experience, in preparation for their senior years.
	
During this time, students in Year 10 will be celebrating their achievements with a Graduation Ceremony followed by a Formal Dinner to be held at the House of Bamboo in Campbelltown. Below is a list of key dates concerning your child, I hope that this will be helpful to you: 

	Year 10 Work Experience
	Monday 21st to 25th November

	Year 10 Graduation 
Airds High School, New Hall

	Friday, 9th December 9.00-10.30am

	Year 10 End of Year Dinner
‘House of Bamboo’ Campbelltown

	Monday, 12th December 6.30- 9.30pm


I would also like to take this opportunity to express my gratitude for all of the support parents and caregivers have given the students and I am looking forward to seeing you at the Graduation Ceremony.

Any questions regarding any of these events or if you require any clarification, please do not hesitate to contact me at the school.

Mr R. Oczos
Year 10 Adviser

VET NEWS
I would like to thank the VET teachers at school for their hard work this year in their VET area of expertise. 
They are
Ms Coogan – Hospitality (commercial cookery)
Mr Lightfoot – Metals and Engineering
Ms Mak – Retail Services
Ms Peters – Information Technology

Next year we will have a class in VET Sports Coaching with Ms Simms taking the class. Both Ms Simms and Ms Tate have undergone training this year to be able to teach this course.

At this time of the year, the majority of Year 11 students studying a VET course completed their work placements in terms 2 and 3 and about one third of these students have also completed their Year 12 work placement for 2012. The remainder of the students will complete their work placement in term 1 2012.

[image: DSC01383]On behalf of the VET teachers, I would like to thank Macarthur Workplace Learning Program for sourcing workplaces for our students. I would also like to thank all the businesses that have supported our students this year by taking them for work placement. These businesses are:

Hospitality
Cafe Artista
Campbelltown Catholic Club
Kilbride Nursing Home 
McDonalds Woodbine
Rashays
Rydges Campbelltown
Sizzlers
Star Buffet, Campbelltown RSL
UWS Connect at University of Western Sydney

Information Technology
Alphazone Computers Pty Ltd
Briar Road Public School
Fans Computers
John Warby Public School
Multitech Australia Pty Ltd
Notebook Solutions
Zip Computers

Metals and Engineering
Accent Ventilation
Broens Industries
Forward Fabrications
Les turner Avaries
NGS Engineering Pty Ltd
Peace Engineering
Proweld Engineering Pty Ltd
Sureflo Exhaust
Retail
Best and Less
Target
Angus and Robertsons
Event Cinemas
[image: IMG_1182]Hospitality Catering
[image: IMG_1134]Year 11 Hospitality students have been very busy in terms 3 and 4 catering for 3 functions. In September, the students catered for a community function held at John Warby Public School. Their menu consisted of roast chicken, meat platters, fresh prawns, Greek salad, mixed green salad, potato salad and fruit platters. Students are assessed on competencies achieved at the catering functions such as making salads and team work. The students received a certificate of appreciation for their fantastic efforts.
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On September 22nd, the Hospitality students catered for the Aspirations Completion Ceremony for our students involved in the program and Aussie. It was a morning tea with many savoury foods such as mini gourmet bread rolls and croissants with fillings such as roast beef with caramelised onions and roasted capsicum or smoked salmon with cream cheese and capers. A selection of hot foods was also available. Butterfly cakes and mini muffins were also on the menu. The mentors from Aussie commented that the food served was on par, if not better than some of the commercial caterers they have used for functions.
  
  



































On September 5th, Mr Foord, Ms Cumines, Ms Mak and Ms Peters had the pleasure of attending the Regional VET Awards held at Liverpool Catholic Club. Martin Letteri-Yeardon was a Regional Finalist for Information Technology and Rebekah Noom was a Regional Finalist for Retail Services. Both received a certificate and a prize on the night. Martin received a portable hard drive and Rebekah a stationery compendium.

Ms M Cumines
VET Co-ordinator
[image: DSC01677]


Rebekah and Martin with Mr Foord at the Regional VET Awards



Ms Cumines remembers......
2011 will be my last year at Airds High School. After 34 years of teaching, with 31 years of them at Airds High School, a place I consider my second home, I will be taking leave in semester 1 and formally retire at the start of term 3 next year. I have been very proud to be part of the public education system.

 I have seen so many changes here, particularly coming to the Campbelltown area in 1978 from the eastern suburbs and starting my teaching career at Campbelltown High School (it was not a Performing Arts High School then), where there were only 2 high schools in the immediate Campbelltown area (Airds HS and  Campbelltown HS). If you lived at Appin, Airds HS was your closest high school.
When I started at Airds High School in 1981, we had up to 1300 students. We also had a lot of demountable class rooms to accommodate the large number of students. These were located behind Block 8 and alongside Block 8, 7 and 5 near the school car park on Riverside Drive. We even had a demountable kitchen classroom that stood next to Block 3 near the car park. When we had assembly in the quadrangle, there were so many students you could not see from one side of the quad to the other. The average number of students in each year was 250. 
I have worked for almost every Principal Airds High School has had, except the first one. Have a look in the library to work out his name.

A lot of changes in curriculum have occurred. Home Economics as a subject stopped existing in the early 1990s. In my first few years of teaching we made some awful foods like “beef tea” for convalescents, curried eggs and rice, blancmange (a dish of sweetened milk thickened with cornflour) and junket that were included in our teaching programs. This is so different to the foods we cook in Technology, Food Technology and Hospitality, where foods such as stir fries, muffins, risotto, homemade pasta and baked spring rolls are now the norm.

In 1999, my newest challenge was changing from Head Teacher Home Economics to Head Teacher Technology and Applied Studies (TAS) supervising the Industrial Arts Faculty as well as the Home Economics Faculty. I had never had male teachers under my direct supervision before as traditionally only female teachers had taught Home Economics. Then in the early 2000s, a gender shift in traditional teaching roles occurred in this area. Mr Lawson came to teach Food Technology and Hospitality and Ms Vongsouvanh came to teach subjects in Industrial Arts. There are a lot more male teachers teaching Hospitality and Food Technology now.

In Textiles, we had fantastic fashion parades every year. We had elective classes from Years 9 to 12 and they made the most beautiful clothing from casual wear, lingerie to formal wear.  Unfortunately, the popularity of Textiles has waned and we have not had any fashion parades for many years.

I have had the experience where students have said to me “You taught my mum” or “You taught my dad”. When I picture their mums or dads, I don’t visualise adults, I visualise them as I remember them, as teenagers.
Some of my high points 
· Becoming Head Teacher of Home Economics in 1992 through merit selection.
·  In 1995, Katrina Scarabello in my Year 12 Textiles and Design class came equal 4th in the state in 2 Unit Textiles and Design in the HSC.
· In 2007, Amy Torres in my Year 12 Hospitality class gained a Band 6 in the Hospitality HSC exam.
· Seeing the school band, and marching band perform in the 1980s (we were a School of Excellence in Music back then). There were 90 students in the band who in 1989 completed a concert tour in Japan and several  years later a smaller sized school band did a  concert tour in New Zealand. The marching band even marched and played in the Fisher Ghost parades in that time period.
· High achievements by other students in other subjects. In 1995, a year 12 student studying Legal Studies came first in the state in the HSC in 2 Unit Legal Studies. I remember his first name was Mark. He went on to study law.
· The themed annual Fashion Parades e.g. “Flight to Fashion”, “Cruise Ship Haute Couture”.
· Former students achieving and having wonderful careers. Some are teachers (including Ms Rix), some are now Deputy Principals (including Ms Anderson), entertainers (opera singer – Byron Watson, cabaret / jazz singer – Michael Montgomery).
· Holding a real Academy Award – an Oscar. A former student, who I did not teach was in the award winning team in Sydney that won the Academy Award for the special effects for the first Matrix movie. He was a guest speaker at one of our presentation nights and he brought Oscar along. It’s quite heavy.
· Patrick Donachie was a student in the Support unit completing Yr 12 in 2001. He was a gifted swimmer and represented Australia at the 2000 Sydney Paralympics. The 2000 Sydney Paralympics were held after the 2000 Sydney Olympic Games. Patrick won a gold medal in the 4 x 4 100 metres relay. He returned to school a sporting hero and the school stopped normal school business for one afternoon for a special celebration for his win and return to school. I got to hold his gold medal.
· The refurbishment of the Hospitality kitchen to industry standards 2-3 years ago.
· Most off all, the staff  and students over the years who have made me laugh, enjoy my work, or even add to my work load. The staff commitment to quality teaching and their camaraderie is special. The amazing work students have completed and the effort they have put into it. I know every student has different needs and different achievement levels, but it’s getting them to pursue their personal best and reaching it that has been rewarding.
Some students say “What do you expect, this is Airds”. Well I say, “This is Airds and my expectations have been exceeded”.


School starts at 8:30am EVERY day. Please ensure your child arrives to school at this time EVERY day.  If they are late, they MUST bring a note from you explaining the lateness.  Thank you for your co-operation.


YEAR 8 REPORT
This semester Year 8 students have been very busy with a jam packed schedule of activities. They have been preparing for next year, choosing their electives and seem excited with the chance at tailoring their learning a little more individually. If any student has not completed this process it needs to be done as soon as possible to try and ensure everyone is catered for in some way. 

We have had the follow up course with the Activ8 program run by Burnside and the students involved were engaged and could recall the important lessons they learnt. They were treated to a pizza lunch and developed some skills that will be useful in the future.

A number of students were able to join myself and Mr Halliburton on the 2 night camp to Teen Ranch in Cobbitty. We had a wonderful time and enjoyed activities such as horseriding, canoeing, archery and the giant swing. Students were very well behaved and the swimming pool was the perfect way to play or relax after some action packed days. We were certainly lucky with the weather and the scenery was beautiful. Not to mention the food 

Year 8 students have been lucky enough to be offered a second opportunity at an overnight camp this term and this time we are heading out to Western Plains Zoo in Dubbo. I was astounded with what a bit of research could find. We will be transported, entertained, fed and sheltered in the Zoo’s environment for the evening. This bargain trip was a cost of $10 to the students and as it will be a once in a life time trip for the price, I am pleased with the number of students who will be joining us. I am looking forward to the unique experience, and although an early start, the bike ride around the zoo will be something special for all. Great memories to build together and a nice way to end the year.

Having said that I wish all students and their families a safe and happy Christmas and New Year period and look forward to a relaxing break, ready for the beginning of Year 9.

Best Regards
Ms K Taylor
Year 8 Adviser
      
CAPA NEWS
The Creative Arts Faculty have had a very interesting and busy year. We have been thrilled with all the exciting happenings of our faculty.

Visual Arts News
Year 12 students will be receiving their HSC results in early December. Their practical artworks will be on show at the Presentation night. All junior year art students will be able to see the level we expect them to be able to achieve. These artworks will be able to be taken home after Presentation Night. 

The current Year 11 Visual Arts class have also been working hard on starting their Body of Work for the 2012 HSC. They are reminded to keep planning their work over the holidays so that they can “hit the ground running” when the New Year begins. We look forward to seeing another year of high quality work produced by our students.
Students are also reminded that as the year comes to an end, they will be able to take home their work. In order to do so, can all students please finalise their fee payments with the front office.
[image: ]                                                      Merita Sa                        
We hope you all have a safe and happy holiday and we look forward to seeing you next year. 

Ms L Bateman

Music News
Two classes of Year 12 Music students will also be receiving their results in early December. A number of talented young musicians will be able to showcase their HSC material at a number of end-of-year events which will be well worth attending. The current Year 11 class have been preparing the first of four performance items in preparation for their HSC next year and a group of Year 10 students have been practising for a range of performance items for various events. 

The highlight for Term 4 has been the Opera Ed excursion where students from Music, Drama and Visual Arts classes from Years 10 and 11 attended a production of ‘La Boheme’ at the Opera House. They participated in a workshop at the school to prepare them for the event. A few days later, the students were taken by coach to the Opera Centre, where the singers rehearse and everything needed for the stage is prepared. Students tried on the costumes and saw the sets being built. Some volunteered to perform in front of the other school (Merrylands High) who also participated. We were then taken to the Opera House and explored back stage. The stage manager, head of lighting and the sound engineer spoke to the group about careers in the industry and we also met members of the cast. We were taken back to Circular Quay for dinner at Rossini’s restaurant and then back to the Opera House for the performance. Thirty tired (but happy) students returned to the school late that night. 

Ms G Adair

[image: ][image: ]Lisa Ah-Lam &CarlyChesterfield              Mahdi Saleh


If your child is absent from school, we need a note to explain the absence WITHIN 7 DAYS – this is a legal requirement otherwise the absence will be marked as unjustified. Thank you for your co-operation.

YEAR 11 REPORT
Year 11 have now started their HSC work. They are half way through their first topic. All students should be working hard to complete all assigned work and assessment tasks. Part of this, involves attendance at school on time in the mornings. This will ensure all students achieve the most from their lessons by being present at the start of the day.

It is unfortunate for the students that the Year 11 Study Camp will not be going ahead as planned on the 14th and 15th of December. The reason for this is a lack of interest from the students. The small number of students who did the right thing and paid for the study camp will receive their money back.  I will expect all Year 11 at school on the two days completing an n-determinations/assignment program instead.

Thank you to Ms Findley and her daughter Saterlee Van Stralen for the effort they placed in at the beginning of term to fundraise money to bring down the cost of the formal. On a three week raffle, these two wonderful people raised $70. 

The Year 11 Committee is running a Candy Cane Order activity for the next couple of weeks as another fundraising event for the formal. They will sell to students 3 candy canes for $2; or a hand delivered note and canes by Santa Claus at the school for $3. Students can make an order for this during recess or lunch time for the next week and delivery will be made on December 9th.

I would like to thank Mr Ta for taking on the Head Teacher job during this Semester. He has worked with the students as both the Head Teacher Maths and their Roll Call Teacher. I would also like to thank Mr O’Neill, Mr McDonnell, Mr Phelan and Ms Governatore for being the Year 11 Roll Call teachers for the year.

Ms S Dunn
Year 11 Adviser

SPORT REPORT
Sports presentation will be held on the 7th of December at 8.45am. This is where our students are acknowledged for all their hard work and commitment to our sports here at Airds High School. This is a great event in which all family members are encouraged to come and support their children in their sporting endeavours. The P&C will be supplying light refreshments after the presentation. This will be held in the common room for those students receiving awards and all family members. Looking forward to the annual event and I will hopefully see you all there on the day.

Sporting Achievements
 (
Congratulations Katelyn 
Ferderer
 for making the Sydney South West water-polo team. Katelyn is at the State Championships this week competing against the best water-polo players in NSW. 
)[image: ][image: E:\DCIM\100OLYMP\P3210785.JPG]

Gala Day
The Year 8 Gala Day was held on the 19th of October. We had a pretty good turn out and the weather was fantastic. The boys’ touch team played fantastic all day and a big thank you to our helpers Filo and Randall. Congratulations to the girls’ soccer team as they went through the whole day undefeated. Our boys’ soccer team achieved third place with some pretty tough competition. Our other stand-out team was the netball team who played short all day and made it to the grand-final, but were unfortunately beaten in a tight game. I would like to congratulation the Year 8 students who did attend the Gala Day as your behaviour and representation of Airds High School was fantastic and something you should all be proud of.   
[image: ]
  [image: T:\PD_H_PE\SPORT\Sport photos 2011\year 8 Gala Day\PA190518.JPG]
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Fisher Zone Blues Presentation
This year’s annual Blue Awards was held at Ambarvale High School. We had 19 students getting recognised for their sporting achievements this year. 
Congratulations to the following students
	Name
	Award

	Adam Akbas
	Blues award for Cross Country
Age Champion in Athletics and Cross Country 

	Aidan Ferderer
	Age Champion for Swimming

	Kira-Leigh Moore
	Blues award for AFL

	Jackie Faiaoga
	Blues award for Volleyball
Fisher Zone representation for Volleyball

	Anna Mati-Leifi
	Fisher Zone representation in Volleyball

	PJ Mati-Leifi 
	Fisher Zone representation in Rugby League

	Saterlee Van Stralen
	Fisher Zone representation for Tennis

	Robert Clarke Hirka
	Fisher Zone representation in Hockey

	Katelyn Ferderer
	Fisher Zone representation in Hockey

	Kimberley Gimbert
	Fisher Zone representation in Hockey

	Fiti Apulu
	Year 12 recognition award

	Josaia Turanganivolo
	Year 12 recognition award

	Adam Ross
	Year 12 recognition award

	Iesha Wright
	Year 12 recognition award

	Emma Nash
	Year 12 recognition award

	Alisha White
	Year 12 recognition award

	Ashleigh Vidovic McCarthy
	Year 12 recognition award

	Caroline Masunu-Leatuafi
	Year 12 recognition award

	Robert Ropati 
	Year 12 recognition award


                
Congratulations on these outstanding achievements. 
Well that’s all until next year. I look forward to seeing our students extend on their achievements in 2012.

Nicole Tate
Sport Organiser
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DRAMATIC DEVELOPMENTS
Term 4 has been HUGE for Drama and English students at Airds High School. Firstly, the Yr 12 Drama class headed to The Belvoir St Theatre to see Susie Porter and Robin Nevin in the classic Australian play “Summer of the Seventeenth Doll.” The performance was amazing and students even got the opportunity to quiz the director, Neil Armfield during a Q&A session afterward.

The next big event was through Opera Education (Op Ed). Year 12 drama, visual art, and music students were exposed to the wonderful world of opera and given a back-stage pass to both Opera Australia’s headquarters at Surry Hills, and the Sydney Opera House, before seeing the season final performance of La Boheme in the Concert Hall. The drama class had a great opportunity to see the development of costumes and sets for the stage that should be quite inspirational for their individual projects for the HSC.

I invited ex-Airds student, Byron Watson, to visit with the Yr 12 music and drama class. He spoke about his career on the stage in both Opera and musical theatre, and encouraged our students to see that no dream is too big; with a little hard work, you can achieve wonders. He finished his visit with a song that sent chills through everyone in the room and left students talking about him for days after.

Through Airds’ partnership with Aussie Home Loans, we have been very lucky to have the chance to work with Home and Away director, and multi AFI Award-winning, Geoffrey Nottage. He spent a morning work-shopping with the Yr 12 drama class, offering pointers on how to fight the demons on the stage and bring a script to life by finding “your character” within. Working with Home & Away cast members is the next fab offering for the class and will surely create life-long memories for the kids involved.
Finally, Yrs 7 and 8 took a trip to the Campbelltown Arts Centre to see the one man show, The Ballad of Pondlife McGirk by the Scottish company, Catherine Wheel. Students were dazzled by the talent of one man to bring a story alive through word, voice and action. One student left the show by saying, “I want to do something like that one day…” A choice response, indeed!

Ms. J Rix

SRC NEWS
Congratulations to the following students who were elected their Year groups SRC representatives:

· School Captains
· Chloe Horne
· Elijah Lilomaiava
· School Vice Captains
· Matthew Chard
· Melissa Le
· Leadership Team
· Carly-Jade Chesterfield
· Emily Dean
· Rebekah Noom
· James Peagam
· Madhi Saleh
· Year 11 2012
· Cynthia Alguerno
· Anna Mati-Leifi
· Adi Turaganivolo
· Paul Vaai
· Year 10 2012
· Rebel Delboux-Fermor
· Teangi Foster
· Stephanie Naicori 
· Meaghan Noom
· Year 9 2012
· Killara Bell-Stewart
· Stefan Czarnowski 
· Aidan Ferderer
· Christina Lilomaiava
· Year 8 2012
· Rhiannon Cuthbert
· Angela Franks
· Emily Moore
· Justin Peachey

The SRC also voted on the roles that each student would take on. The successful students and their positions are:
· President – Meaghan Noom
· Vice-president – Rebel Delboux-Fermor
· Treasurer – Cynthia Alguerno
· Secretary – Christina Lilomaiava
· Assistant Secretary – Rhiannon Cuthbert
· Publicity Officer – Angela Franks

On Friday 25th November, the SRC raised money for White Ribbon Day. White Ribbon is an organisation that is working to prevent the most common and pervasive form of male violence – that towards women. All forms of violence are unacceptable. White Ribbon believes the prevention of violence against women will change society for the better. We raised $145 on the day so thankyou to all staff and students who contributed to this day.

The SRC has decided on its Charity of the Term for Term 1 2012 and it will be the A21 Campaign which seeks to abolish injustice in the 21st century. We are currently organising our Valentines Day rose sales as well as a school disco to be held early next year. Stay tuned for more details.

Miss Simms 
SRC Co-ordinator
                   
PDHPE REPORT
This term we welcomed back Mrs Williams who has been on maternity leave. She will be sharing her teaching load with Mr Bromley this term and for 2012. 

Well done to all students who have completed their assignments and yearly exams to the best of their ability this semester for PDHPE. It is very pleasing to see students achieve such high results. The following students have produced excellent results for assignments, exams and performances in Health and PE and Elective classes for this semester. The students have come in the top 3 places in their class for Year 7 and 8, and in their year groups for Years 9, 10, 11 and 12:

Year 7
Brannigan – 1st Angela Franks, 2nd  Rhiannon Cuthbert, 3rd Jake Taylor
Conrad – 1st Emily Moore, 2nd Jordan Bell, 3rd Justin Peachey
Turanga – 1st Hans Taala, 2nd Shannon Hall, 3rd Samuel Vyizigiro

Year 8
Cezanne – 1st Christina Lilomaiava, 2nd Kimberley Gimbert, 3rd Aidan Ferderer
Matisse – 1st Thomas Simpson, 2nd Zac Dunn, 3rd Brock Baker
Picasso – 1st Khaled Eltahach, 2nd Pater Samaauga, 3rd Cameron Bliefnick

Year 9 
PDHPE – 1st Kyle Reynolds, 2nd Jason Zeballos, 3rd Damien Manu 
PASS – 1st Kira-Leigh Moore, 2nd Jason Zeballos, 3rd Stephanie Naicori
Coaching – 1st Kira-Leigh Moore, 2nd Mitchell Delboux-Fermor, 3rd Leah Richardson



Year 10 
PDHPE – 1st Holly Reed, 2nd Adi Turaganivolo, 3rd Aimee Burke
PASS – 1st Adi Turaganivolo, 2nd Katelyn Ferderer, 3rd Cynthia Alguerno

Year 11
PDHPE – 1st Elijah Lilomaiava 2nd Adam Akbas, 3rd Amie Slavin
SLR – 1st Matt Chard 2nd Chloe Horne, 3rd Conseula Tevaga

Year 12
PDHPE – 1st Taiba Rezaie, 2nd Kathryn O’Hare, 3rd Emma Nash
SLR – 1st Fitisemanu Apulu, 2nd Andrew Phoumivong, 3rd Josaia Turaganivolo

Well done to all those students! Keep up the superb effort!

On Tuesday 22nd November, we had a visit from Claire Nichols who is our local Road Safety Education Consultant. She worked with a group of Year 9 students to create an xtranormal animation about road safety. They thoroughly enjoyed creating their own animation story and presenting it to their year group at their year assembly. The Year 9 students voted for which one appealed to them the most so a congratulations must go to Cheyanne Muddle for her outstanding efforts. Mr Halliburton, Miss Kane and Gawun were treated to an unusual experience where they had to make a protective device that would stop an egg from smashing. It was simulating what would happen if you didn’t wear head gear whilst riding a bike. They liked dropping the eggs from Mr Wagner’s room and seeing if their protective device worked. I am pleased to report that there were limited smashed eggs on the day. 



[image: F:\DCIM\100OLYMP\PB220612.JPG]
Ben Willson

Don’t forget the schools sports presentation will be on the Wednesday 7th December from 8.45 a.m. in the school hall. All parents are welcome! 

Hope you all have a safe and happy summer holiday!

Mr S Wagner
Head Teacher PDHPE
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We are: 
Safe
Respectful
Learners
TAS REPORT
Year 10 Food Technology students have recently completed a unit on Celebrations. The students were asked to plan and make a children’s birthday cake. Here are some of the results.
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Pool party by Malique Boyd
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The Man in the Moon by Alex Thornton
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Thomas the Tank Engine by Cynthia Alguerno
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Cat by Tiffany Bliefnick

	















Mickey Mouse by Crystal Cleary





Continued absence from school will be recorded on your child’s report. This will not look impressive to any prospective employer




LIVE ONLINE HELP WITH HOMEWORK

A FREE online service live with a qualified tutor

visit www.campbelltown.nsw.gov.au/library
Click on yourtutor.com
Key in your library card number

· Monday to Friday 4pm to 8pm
· Access yourtutor from home or your local library
· The service is available for students in years 4-12
· FREE access to yourtutor is now available at your local library


CAREERS
[image: careers]The Careers Advisory Service is a free service available by phone or via a website that answers  enquires you may have regarding course choices, employment opportunities, career pathways and training options. This service will be available from Thursday December 8 2011 to Friday 6 January 2012. The phone no is 1300300687 or the website is www.cas.det.nsw.edu.au
 
COMMUNITY NOTICES

PARENT LINE – Helpline     1300 1300 52
This state government funded helpline (managed by Catholic Care) provides a unique free support service to parents

Highly skilled professional counsellors are available 24 Hrs, 7 days, taking calls from parents & carers about any parenting issues, from tips on how to manage the morning routine to concerns about distant adolescents to complex challenges of living in blended families.
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Well Women’s Clinics 
The Women’s Health Nurse provides a free and confidential Well Women’s Clinic at the following locations in Macarthur;
Rosemeadow Community Health Centre – 46334100
WILMA Women’s Health Centre – 46 272955
The Benevolent Society Centre for Women’s Health -1800077760
Ingleburn Community Health Centre – 87884200
Services provided include pap tests, breast checks, pregnancy testing, post natal checks and general women’s health information. Please call the centre numbers for bookings. 


 (
                  
FREE fun program for kids to become fitter, healthier and happier!
Do you have children 7-13 years old?
Are you worried about their weight?
The Go4Fun Program is an established healthy lifestyle program to improve health, fitness, self-esteem and confidence in children above their ideal weight.
Go4Fun runs for 10 weeks over school term for children and their parents. Sessions include games, activities, tips on healthy food, label reading, portion sizes plus much more! 
South Western Sydney Local Health District
 has 15 places on the program in your local area, completely free of charge. 
To find out more contact Marina Davis on 
(02) 9780 2811
 
or visit 
www.mendprogramme.org
 and click on ‘Join a MEND Program’. 
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DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT YR 7, 9 & 11
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It’s hard to believe that the year is already drawing to a close. As this is the last bulletin for the year I want to spend most of it thanking a range of people who make our school the success it is and who make my job so much easier. School is primarily about teaching in the classroom and I want to publicly thank our teachers, both permanent and casual, for being such outstanding professionals, always having courage, and being prepared to dig deeper than at any other school I have ever seen.  

We are also very fortunate to have a wonderful team of SAS Staff who provide me with unwavering support every day of the year and they cope with extreme pressure on a daily basis. Without them we would not be able to achieve the things we have.

Having overseen the Welfare Team this year, I would like to commend them on their dedication throughout the year.  It has been a pleasure to work with such a committed and enthusiastic team who continually work to enhance your child’s school experience.  

I would like to thank our ever supportive Head Teachers for their continued efforts during 2011. Without their support, this year would not have run so smoothly. To Mr Miezio, Mr McGuire and Mr Foord I thank you for your guidance and counsel as part of the Senior Executive team.

I also extend my thanks to our parents and community members who continually support what we do on a daily basis.  Without your co-operation we would not be able to achieve many of the things we have this year.

I wish you all a safe and happy NewYear and look forward to seeing you all in 2012.


Julie Fuller
Deputy Principal




DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT YR 8,10 & 12
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As we draw to the close of another year at Airds High School, I thought it prudent to review some of our recent events and upcoming activities that will involve your children.

Year 12 students have just completed 13 years of education culminating in the completion of the Higher School Certificate (HSC). We wish them well in their life after Airds High School, knowing that they will be well prepared for the challenges that life can produce. Staff will join Year 12 to celebrate their contribution to our school at both the Formal and Graduation Ceremonies. On behalf of Year 12, I would like to thank Ms Vongsouvanh for the outstanding work she has done as their Year Adviser. She truly has turned our students into wonderful young men and women that the community can be proud of.

Our Year 10 students have also just completed a milestone in their education with the completion of the School Certificate (SC). This is the last time the NSW School Certificate will be presented at the completion of Year 10. Most of our students have elected to do part time work in an effort to earn valuable pocket money leading up to the Christmas holidays. I, along with a number of staff look forward to celebrating their success at both the Formal and Graduation Ceremonies. Mr Oczos needs to be congratulated for all of his effort and hard work this year in leading and guiding Year 10. 

Year 10 must sign out of school on Monday the 12th December during periods 1 & 2. This requires all students to hand back all their textbooks and to pay any outstanding fees. The school will contact individual students prior to this date so that they are aware of our requirements. It would also be an opportune time for students to confirm their educational pathway for 2012 and beyond. Should you have any questions in regard to this issue please do not hesitate to contact the school.

All of Year 8 has been working extremely hard to complete stage 4 mandatory requirements for their Record of Student Achievement (ROSA). Students have successfully completed the following subjects; LOTE, Music, Technology Mandatory and Visual Arts and these subjects will appear on their ROSA in 2013. Ms Taylor has been impressed by the improvement shown by all of Year 8 especially in regards to their commitment to learning. Next year marks the start of their assault on the ROSA.

I would like to acknowledge and thank all of the Year Advisers for their continued efforts over the last 12 months often during some very trying times. Many of our students would not have succeeded had it not been for your understanding, support and guidance. Although our students do not always express it, I know they that they do really respect and value you.

I would sincerely like to thank the students, parents/carers and staff for their assistance, commitment, hard work and support throughout 2011. I wish you all a Merry Christmas and a happy, safe and prosperous New Year. Don’t forget to ask Santa for a bag full of goodies such as pens, pencils, pencils cases, metric rules and books as this will help you in 2012. See you then.

Mr S McGuire
Deputy Principal



DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
TEACHING & LEARNING
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First of all I would like to thank all the staff at Airds High School for their dedication in delivering quality lessons as well as going above and beyond in providing the students at Airds High School with a lot of extra programs and support.
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Year 6 Taster Day

The Transition Program Year 6 to 7  – I would like to congratulate Josh O‘Neill and his team for the fantastic program he has coordinated in making it easier for students in Year 6 to transition to High School. He has visited the feeder primary schools on a number of occasions and the taster lesson days were a huge success.
              [image: IMG_0173]

This program is just one aspect of the Middle Schooling Program at Airds HS. The other initiatives that have started this year include:

· Stage 3 numeracy program targeting Gifted & Talented students from the PS and mentored by a high school maths teacher this was a very successful program.
· We have also conducted “parent information sessions” in the primary schools to inform parents of high school curriculum, being safe (e.g. cyber bullying) & how high schools cater for the needs of students.
· Airds High School science faculty is in the planning stages of developing units of work with the primary schools. Airds HS staff visit PS and students visit HS to use lab facilities. 
· Data sharing & analysis – staff from the high school meet with primary school staff to discuss data to help inform planning, programing and transition to high school. 
· The initial planning has begun for reciprocal lesson observations between PS & HS. High school staff visit PS to observe lessons and PS teachers observe lessons in the high school.
· We have also established Year 7 Adviser positions for 2013 & 2014. The two year advisers will start to work with Year 5 & 6 students/parents in 2012. Ms Kate Kennedy will be working with Year 6 in 2012 and Ms Melanie Holmes will be working with Year 5 in 2012.
An orientation day for incoming Year 7 students will be held on Monday 5th December 2011. 

Finally we have established a Middle Schooling team which will consist of the Year 5, 6 & 7 Advisers, Deputy Principal Teaching and Learning and the stage 3 coordinators from the feeder primary schools.

There has also been a lot happening in technology this year. We have continued to roll out student laptops to Year 9 this program began in 2009 and will continue in 2012.
All KLA’s were involved in an ICT TPL workshop which involved a SWOT analysis and materials from Leading My Faculty to facilitate the direction and skills the faculty requires, this led to each faculty developing an action plan.

A few staff participated in the SWSR KLA curriculum Innovators initiative where staff developed a sequence of learning which embedded a selected DER NSW software application.

As part of the DER In school support visits we have established a KLA cross curriculum team which has worked on and developed a cross curriculum unit of work for Year 10. We have continued to professional develop staff in the use of ICT in particular the use of Interactive Whiteboards and Web 2.0 tools. The school was successful in applying for the LeadIT ICT pilot which is aimed at the development of a whole school e-vision focusing on pedagogy and the infrastructure through a series of leadership and ICT learning modules.
We have also just purchased 6 more IWB’s which will take the total to 39 throughout the school.
[image: LeadIT_video_conference]
We established the Pacific Islander Community Liaison Officer (PICLO) position. Maryanne Varu is now seen as a facilitator of School/ Community interaction, leading to Pacific Islander community participation in shared school and community decision making. Maryanne was successful in nominating 6 students for the Pacific Achievement award with 3 of these students being successful in receiving awards. She organised the Niu Warrior Art exhibition excursion for 15 Pacific students. Maryanne is also in the process of organising a Pacific Islander forum to give our PI community an opportunity to contribute to the students, staff and community of Airds HS.

I would like to acknowledge the work of our Teaching and Learning and Enrichment & Engagement Faculties. The team of: Ms Cath Angel , Ms Jocelyn Keller, Ms Naomi Green, Mrs Rhelma Pardy, Mrs Marie Addamo and Mrs Julie Hopwood  have worked on a number of programs to enhance the Teaching and Learning at Airds HS. I would also like to thank Ms Julie Fuller, Ms Nevine Atlagic, Miss Sara Zalewski, Mrs Louise Rodriguez, & Mrs Susannah Radkewicz for the fantastic job they have done with our students in the stage 4 & stage 5 engagement classes. 

I am always amazed and pleased at the number of opportunities that our students, staff and community are given at Airds HS. I have just highlighted a few but we have also provided the following:
· Training for parents  to become “Parent Career Aides”
· Introduction to grammar workshops for parents
· Cyber bullying parent workshops
· Rock & Water program
· Boys Own program

[image: 100_0851]Boys Own Program

Finally I wish everyone a safe and happy holidays and I look forward to us all returning and achieving our Personal Best in 2012!

Mr J Miezio
Deputy Principal 
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The holidays are almost upon us and it is at this time that we thank and commend all members of our school community for their support and commitment to improving the learning outcomes for our students in 2011. I am absolutely amazed at the willingness of so many, from within the school and organisations external to the school ,who have generously given their time and resources to ensuring our students are given the greatest experiences and receive the best opportunities to improve their learning outcomes and life experiences. 

The end of the school year culminates with many celebrations: Friends of Airds – recognising the many organisations that have supported our school in 2011; Sports Presentation - acknowledging our outstanding sportsmen and women and the staff who have provided the coaching and guidance; Presentation Night -acknowledging our high end academic achievers and those students who have made a commitment to improve their own learning; Year 10 and 12 Graduations -  celebrating those students who have met learning milestones. I would like to collectively congratulate all award recipients, their parents and staff for their dedication and  support of our school.

My School site will once again display the performance of our students to comparable schools. The value added gained by our students from Years 7 to 9 was extremely pleasing and highlights the strong work that the school does in up-skilling our students. However, it must be noted that many students come to us from a low base and considerable work is still needed to be done to ensure students work toward state average.  In Year 9 our NAPLAN results in Literacy and Numeracy, showed improvements greater than state average and the best in the SEG.  The schools in our SEG include; Ambarvale, Campbelltown Performing Arts, Leumeah, Thomas Reddall and Airds. Well done Airds on such great results.

In 2012 the focus will continue on improving basic skills in literacy and numeracy, and improving content knowledge and understanding in stages  5 and 6 to ensure our students gain the best possible results in the new Record of  School Achievement (old SC)  and HSC.


A few small changes for 2012

 The school day will conclude at 2:50pm to align with the local afternoon bus schedule,  this will mean that all students can make the most of their learning and that connecting buses from Campbelltown station can be accessed.

Uniform 2012 will see the reintroduction of the button up cotton shirt for Yr 7 and the present polo will become the sports uniform. This formalises the uniform as requested by both students and parents. It is envisaged that by the end of 2012 that all students from Yrs 7 to 10 will be wearing the new uniform.  Black shoes will also become part of the uniform and the wearing of black jeans and tights will no longer be acceptable. We look forward to all parents support in this matter.  

Airds High School is determined to make a difference to your child’s learning outcomes. It can only do this when a student’s primary focus at school is on learning. To this end, supporting and encouraging your child through regular attendance and accepting the challenge and having a go in all lessons and activities, will ensure they will meet our three core values of Learning, Safety and Respect.

I would like to wish all students, staff and parents a most enjoyable Christmas and relaxing holiday and I look forward to what should be a great year in 2012.

Regards
Mr M Foord
Principal
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Please encourage your child to hand in their Merit Awards at the Front Office.
5 Merit Awards = 
Year Adviser Award
)
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Please encourage your child to hand in their Merit Awards at the Front Office.
3 Year Adviser 
Awards 
 =
 
Bronze
 Award
)
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Would $500 assist you u?
with education costs? saverplus
You could receive up to $500 to help pay for

educational costs including text books,
computers, excursions and swimming lessons.

Saver Plus is delivered by The Benevolent Society in
your local area and is looking for new participants.

You may be eligible if you or your partner:
have a Health Care or Pensioner Concession Card

are at least 18 years old

have some regular income from work
have a child at school, or attend accredited
vocational training yourself

To find out more contact Liz Tinney, Saver Plus Worker
at The Benevolent Society

‘t benevolent on 4633 3722 or

lizt@bensoc.org.au
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If you are looking to find
work in an office

Enrol in @ Business
Administration Course:

@ ENA Hedges 4620 1775
ena hedges1@det noweduau
Goncessionsare avalble

e sws ]

Youwilllearn the applications of
Microsoft Office 2010~ Word,
Excel, PowerPoint, Publisher,
Access; MYOB; Interne; Emal;
typing speed and accuracy, and
eneral office skl

Itonly takes 18 weeks o obtain a
Certificate that vill help you to
gain employmentin an office
environment.
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